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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE
ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL
HELD ON WEDNESDAY OCTOBER 10th 2012
1.   
PRESENT:    Irene Austin (Chair), Louise Chick, Sue Fakes (Minutes), Jon Holden, Maureen Huckle, Debbie Maya, Agathe Muller

(mulleragathe@orange.fr); Nasser Ramdani, Karla Siswick, Peter Vincent, Roseanne Wilkinson, Penny Williams.
Introductions round the table were made to new member Agathe Muller, from Strasbourg, who is working as a classroom assistant in St Albans.

Apologies for Absence:  Mike Bennett, Suzy Hope, Peter Smith.
2     ANNUAL EVENT WITH THE STUDENT LAW SOCIETY OF THE UNIVERSITY OF HERTFORDSHIRE:

Irene has not yet contacted Klearchos Kyriakides at the Law School. She had thought about contacting The Next Century Foundation, which works to promote conflict resolution and reconciliation, principally in the Middle East: http://www.ncfpeace.org/drupal/index.php. Irene will bring more information to November’s meeting. 
    .  Debbie has a friend who is friends with political activist Vladimir Bukovsky, who was psychologically abused in Russia in the 1970s. He came out of the Gulag in the 1970s but apparently the mentality hasn’t changed. Debbie will see if Vladimir Bukovsky, who now lives in Cambridge, could be  a speaker at the Annual Event with the Law School.

        We could also have Ice and Fire again.  
3
FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
We will still need more volunteers for our market stall in St Albans on November 24th. Volunteers are needed to rattle a collecting tin between 9 am and 4 pm. If you can volunteer, please let Penny know as soon as possible (tel 01727 868367; penny.williams@virgin.net)

23rd November has been confirmed as our St Albans market stall and collection date for next year.

So far this year we have given £1,750 to Amnesty. We have £687 in the current account and just over £1,000 in the other.

4
TALKS:
Karla will ask a lady - a mediator for children - whom she met at a recent Watford Amnesty event if she can talk alongside Hilary Tyrrell from Oxfam at our November meeting. Hilary will be speaking about her experiences visiting Bedouin villagers in Palestine. Karla will liaise with Peter Smith regarding any additional speakers.
5
AIUK GIFT MERCHANDISE CATALOGUE:
The AIUK gift merchandise catalogue includes Amnesty Christmas cards. If we put in a combined Group order worth £75 or more, we get a discount of 20% plus free postage. We managed to put in such an order last year. National members receive the catalogue; or to request one, ring 01865 811401 or email support-general@amnesty.org.uk. Please let Peter Smith know if you wish to be included in a Group order.

6
WORKSHOP:
A workshop, ‘Creative Campaigning for Individuals’ will run at February’s meeting.

7   CAMPAIGNS:

CASA: Peter Smith had provided three actions:
El Salvador: Father Antonio Rodriguez López, who works with former gang members on rehabilitation programmes, has received threats. We ask that an independent, exhaustive and impartial investigation be carried out into these threats, and that protection be given to Father López.
Mexico: Members of the Mexican army have threatened to forcibly evict communal landowners and striking miners who are protesting peacefully outside La Platosa silver mine in La Sierrita. We understand that the mine has breached agreements with the communal farmers on whose land the mine is situated, and mine workers who have sought to establish an independent trade union at La Platosa. We urge Lic. Jorge Herrera Caldera, governor of the state of Durango, to safeguard the protesters, many of whom are women and children, and to do everything he can to resolve the rights of the community and miners.
Monthly Action: October: Japan

We urge Japanese Prime Minister Yoshihiko Noda to stop the execution of Hakamada Iwao and to introduce a moratorium on the death penalty. Hakamada Iwao, 76 years old, has been on death row since 1968. He was sentenced to death primarily on the basis of a confession of murder which had been extracted under duress. The principal judge presiding over the case has since publicly stated that he believes Hakamada Iwao - who has spent many of the past 46 years in solitary confinement - to be innocent of the crime.
WEST PAPUA:
Amnesty planned a demonstration outside the Indonesian embassy in June,
but this was postponed following an approach to Amnesty by the Embassy. Since then Indonesian security forces have murdered several people in West Papua. A demonstration has been rescheduled for October 31 from 1-2.30 pm

in Richmond Terrace opposite Downing Street during the visit to this country of the Indonesian President. If members have any ideas on what support we can give the Aylesbury Group, who sent us the details of this, please contact Peter Smith. If you’re thinking of being at the demonstration, please let the AIUK Country Coordinator for Indonesia and Timor-Leste, Paul Hainsworth, know direct at pa.hainsworth@me.com.
ARMS TRADE TREATY:
Louise reported that the first ever Arms Trade Treaty was debated recently by the United Nations. However, it was scuppered by the US. Only a two-thirds majority is needed to pass the treaty at the next meeting of the UN General Assembly later this month, though, so hopefully the treaty will soon be introduced.
RUSSIA:  

Debbie introduced an Urgent Action: Zaur Gurbanii, a youth activist and regular blogger, has been detained in Baku, Azerbaijan. He had been arrested and taken to the local police station; material on human rights was taken from his apartment, and leaflets, posters and his laptop were seized. He had criticised the country’s government and persuaded Eurovision Song Contest winner Loreen to condemn human rights abuses in Azerbaijan.
HONDURAS: Peter Vincent introduced a letter in which we ask the Honduran government for a thorough and impartial investigation into threats against, and to protect, Karla Zelaya, a human rights defender working for the unified Campesino movement of Aguán.

8    MISCELLANEOUS:

Jon reported that one of the members of Pussy Riot has had her sentence commuted, and that Magnitsky had been mentioned in Private Eye.
Penny reported on the death, at 93, of Eric Lomax, a Japanese prisoner of war who, in 1987, sought support from a spin-off of Amnesty - the Medical Foundation for the Care of Victims of Torture, now Freedom from Torture. He later met and made peace with Takashi Nagase, one of the men who had interrogated and tortured him, and wrote an acclaimed memoir, The Railway Man.

Louise said that the AI Affinity credit card has made £3 million for Amnesty. She has one of these cards and was contacted by Amnesty for an article to be included in the next magazine.

Louise added that the Amnesty Quiz Night takes place on 27th October at 7.30pm at the Civic Centre, Prospect Place, Welwyn, AL6 9ER. Teams consist of eight people and we have the makings of a team already. The cost is £10 per person including pizza, and you can pay on the night. Please email louisechic@gmail.com asap if you are interested.
Irene, via Peter Smith, had a Write for Rights greeting card order form. She will ask Peter to order the usual amount of material.
Irene, again via Peter Smith, mentioned a workshop entitled ‘Adequate Housing: A Right not a Privilege.’ We could invite an Amnesty trainer to speak at a meeting next year - February, perhaps?; we will see what we  already have planned for next year.
9   NEXT MEETING: On Wednesday November 14, 2012 at 8 pm at the Friends’ Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans AL1 3UD.
Hilary Tyrell of Oxfam will be speaking at this meeting about her experiences in Palestine. Please come if you can, so that we have a good turnout for her.
